
Looking back over the year 2019, I reflect on the many places that we have been—churches and people that 
have left marks upon our hearts; we hope that we have done the same.

This year, the Lord has permitted us to be in thirty states, two countries, and also in one hundred plus churches. 
We've traveled from Arizona to New York and down to the tip of Florida. This year we have seen many victories!  
We ended up with 30 rolls of paper! These rolls were purchased by church folks and churches on our journeys, as 
we presented the ministry of Victory Baptist Press.

We have also seen some valleys, with several major issues in the motorhome, yet God showed himself strong 
and always provided. Praise God!

As many of you know, Dee had major back surgery on her spine. This took her off the road a bit during 
October and November. God has worked in it all; she is healing, but it will be an extremely slow recovery.

I would like to pause and say a special thank you to each of the churches we have presented to this year! Their 
many acts of love and kindness, and their love for the printing of the word of God, keep Dee and I going. Our 
desire is that every believer would know the joy that we experience going from church to church presenting a 
printing ministry like Victory Baptist Press.

The Press has reached some major milestones this year as well. We printed our 112,000th Spanish Bible for 
South America. In 2020 we will continue to print the Spanish Bible,  along with the Cebuano language for the 
Philippines. We have committed to the printing of some other smaller projects as well.

We are currently on the road (Dec. 4th), headed to our home church to park the motorhome for the remainder 
of the year. Our plans are to finish this year's meetings out of our car. By NO means is our year finished; we still 
have meetings this year in Arkansas, Tennessee, and Florida.

Dee and I want to keep our focus always the same, and that is to supply seed to the sower and bread to the 
eater. It's churches like yours that have enabled us to do this, and we're very grateful!

As the year 2019 comes to a conclusion, we want to say thank you for your prayers and for your support. We 
wish you and yours a very merry Christmas and a great year 2020.
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